

March 27, 2020

The Chief Provincial Public Health Officer indicated during a recent news conferences that he expects the suspension of classes to extend further than the current end date of April 13, 2020 as Manitoba manages the COVID-19 pandemic.

Winnipeg School Division is continuing to work with its Pandemic Plan and we are preparing for this eventuality, although it has not yet been confirmed by the Minister of Education. Our priority is to ensure that students continue to be supported in their home learning needs regardless of the length of the class suspension.

We are also consulting with the Department of Education regarding provincial exams and other critical issues related to graduation and curriculum completion for the 2019/2020 school year. As we have more information, we will communicate this to our staff, students and parents/guardians.